# The Use of Force

# **Text Book Exercise Solved**

### **OBJECTIVE**

- Choose the correct answers:
- Who is 'I' in the story?

  - (a) the father (b) the doctor
- (c) the mother
- (d) the sick child

- The parents were nervous because ii.
  - (a) they did not want to tell the doctor anything (b) they did not know what to say
  - (c) they wanted the doctor to tell them everything
  - (d) the child did not tell anything
- iii. The doctor was impressed by
  - (a) the beauty of the child
- (b) by the patience of the child
- (c) by the patience of the parents
- (d) by the picture of the child he had seen in Sunday's paper
- iv. The doctor took a 'trial shot of it' means
- (a) he made a wild guess to begin with (b) he gave her a shot (injection)
- (c) he took parents to task

- (d) he examined the girl carefully
- v. The doctor feared that the child may be suffering from diphtheria.
  - (a) from the appearance of the child (b) the parents told him so
  - (c) from the examination of the child
  - (d) he guessed because there had been such cases in a local school
- vi. The child did not respond to the doctor's instructions because
  - (a) she was afraid of the doctor
- (b) she was a stubborn child
- (c) her parents had tried to open her mouth (d) she was angry
- vii. The doctor ground his teeth in anger because
  - (a) the child did not respond
  - (b) the mother told the girl, "he would not hurt you"
  - (c) the parents did not let him handle the child
  - (d) the child had knocked his glasses
- viii. The doctor had almost succeeded in opening the mouth of the girl but failed to see because
  - (a) the child resisted strongly
  - (b) the parental love made the father to release her at the last moment
  - (c) the rough handling hurt the child d) the mother stopped him

ان فقرات کی درست یا غلط نشاند ہی سیجیے۔ Mark the statements true or false 2. The story is about a sick child. True The parents take the child to the doctor. **False** ii. The doctor is impressed by the innocent beauty of the child. True iii. The doctor thinks that the girl may be suffering from diphtheria. iv. True The doctor makes a guess because there have been some diphtheria cases in the local schools. **False** The girl refuses to open her mouth for examination. vi. True Parents joined the doctor in opening her mouth. vii. True They succeeded in opening her mouth. viii. True Answer the following questions (in one to three sentences) 3. Please go to Text Exercise Questions and answers at the start. Ans: Answers the following questions in 100-150 words. مندرجہ ذیل سوالات کے جوابات 150-100 الفاظ میں کھے۔ ظاہری طور پر پی کیسے دکھائی دیتے تھی؟ How did the child look by appearance? (i) The sick child was exceptionally attractive. She looked as strong as a heifer. She had Ans: magnificent golden hair in profusion. She looked like one of those picture children whose pictures are produced in the Sunday papers. She had been suffering from high fever since the last three days. Her face was flushed and she was breathing fast. She was constantly looking at the doctor's face without showing any sign of restlessness. She seemed to be calm and quiet. Why did the parents keep the sick child in the kitchen? (ii) والدين نے بيار بچي كوباور جي خانے ميں كيوں ركھا ہواتھا؟ The child was suffering from high fever. Her parents were trying to save her from extreme Ans: weather conditions. The weather was cold and it was not suitable for the sick child. Moreover, the condition of the girl was precarious as her face was red and she was breathing fast. She seemed to be calm and quiet from inside but her external condition was getting worst with every passing moment. So they had kept her in the kitchen where

it was warm.

How did the doctor succeed in examining her throat?

iii)

Ins:

اس کے گلکوڈاکٹر چک کرنے میں کس طرح کامیاب ہوا؟

It was not an easy task for the doctor to examine the throat of the sick child. He was not sure about her real disease but he took a trial shot of her throat-examination. She did not cooperate with him and tried to resist him by throwing her glasses away on the kitchen floor. He got furious and asked her father to catch hold of her wrists tightly. He grasped her head with his left hand and forced the heavy silver spoon back of her teeth till she opened her mouth. He saw both of her tonsils covered with membrane. In this way, he succeeded in her throat examination by using force.

Ans: The doctor underwent different changes in his struggle to diagnose the disease of the sick child. At first, he was in the best of his professional manner. He talked to the sick child politely. When the girl did not cooperate with him and her mother used the word 'hurt', he got furious. Then he overpowered the girl and diagnosed the real disease of bad tonsils. He had to use force to come to the disease. His act of fury and use of power didn't suit him but he was bound to do so. The parents had paid him higher fee than other doctors. He seems to be justified otherwise it would have been fatal to the sick girl.

(v) Compare and contrast the conduct of a healthy child and a sick child.

\_ جے منداور بیاری بچے کے روبیرکا مواز نداورتقا بلی جائزہ لیجے۔

Ans: Child is an innocent angel who is a center of attraction at every place. A healthy and smiling child's conduct is entirely different from a sick child. A healthy child smiles and gets the attraction of others. We play and love him and spend most of our free time in the company of their innocent activities. On the contrary, a sick child is not at ease due to his illness. He weeps and remains disturbed until he is fully recovered. His crying most of the

(vi) Under what circumstances can the use of force be justified?

time disturbs us.

كن مالات من طاقت كااستعال جائز قرار ديا جاسكتا ہے؟

Ans: The use of force is not always appreciated as it is considered to be a destructive force. It hurts others and sometime they also come to retaliation. But leniency is not the solution of every matter under all circumstances. There are social evils that destroy social peace and mental satisfaction. These disruptions need to be coped with an iron hand. The use of force upon them is justified. Similarly, children must be taught politely. But being immature, they repeat same type of mistakes that may prove to be harmful for them. They also need to be taught by using force. It is also justified. But one thing is pertinent to keep in mind that dialogue must be our first priority before taking any final action.

5. Use the correct form of the verbs given in brackets.

	Incorrect	یں دیے گے نعل (Verbs) کی درست فارم (Form) استعال	
i. ii.	When I (arrive) I (meet) my mother.  I (motion) for him not to bother.	When I arrive I shall meet my mother.	
ii.	I (move) my chair a little nearer.	I moved my shair way	
iv.	She (knock) my glasses flying and they (fall).	She knocked my glasses flying and hey fel	
v.	I (explain) the danger.	I explained the	
∕i.		I <b>explained</b> the danger.  They <b>grew</b> more and more <b>crushing</b> .	

vii.	Then she (shriek) terrifyingly.	Then she <b>shrieked</b> terrifyingly.
viii.	Then I (grasp) the child's head with my left hand.	Then I <b>grasped</b> the child's head with my left hand.
ix.	She (open) up her mouth for an instant.	She <b>opened</b> up her mouth for an instant. ایک لح
x.	She (reduce) it to splinters before I (can) get it out again.	She <b>reduced</b> it to splinters before I <b>could</b> get it out again.

6. Punctuate the following lines.

		0.07		
ع نے۔	2 100 1	A. 1.	had.	2
	ااو وال	Joo ( ) 3	ر اسم	יאנק נ

Unpunctuated	Punctuated
mother to the child but the little girl's	"Does your throat hurt you?" added the mother to the child. But the little girl's expression didn't
	change nor did she move her eyes from my face.

7. Use the following words in your sentences of your own.

Start	شروع ہونا	The cricket match has just started.
Motion	رکت	There was no motion in the dead body.
Trust	بجروسه كرنا	Always trust in your faculties.
Magnificent	شاندار	The government is working on a magnificent power project.
Leaflet	اشتہار	This leaflet is about our new project.

#### 8. Fill in the blanks.

- i. I mentioned it to her.
- ii. It was up to me to tell them.
- iii. I took a trial shot at it.
- iv. We were all quite thinking of that.
- v. I haven't anything in my hands.

### 9. Use the following phrasal verbs in sentences of your own.

Sit on	كام كوليكانا	They are sitting on my application with lame excuses.
Sit in	ملوث ہوئے بغیر حاضر ہونا	Old people sit in the ground and watch the children.
Come from	آنا/ پیدا ہونا	Where are you coming from?
Come off	مث سكنا/ وْ هيلا بونا	At old age, his uniform would come off.

#### COMPREHENSION

Answer the questions given at the end of the paragraph. 10.

عارت كي فريردي كيسوالات كي جواب ديجي

Then I grasped the child's head with my left hand and tried to get the wooden tongue depressor between her teeth. She fought, with clenched teeth, desperately! But now I also had grown furious - at a child. I tried to hold myself down but I couldn't. I know how to expose a throat for inspections. And I did my best. When finally I got the wooden spatula behind the last teeth and just the point of it into the mouth cavity, she opened up for an instant but before I could see anything she came down again and gripped the wooden blade between her molars she reduced it to splinters before I could get it out again,

Why did the doctor become furious? (i)

بب بیار بی نے ڈاکٹر کو معائنہ نہ کرنے دیا اور شدید

Ans. When the sick girl did not allow him to examine her throat and fought wildly, doctor became furious.

بنا من المرافق مين آگيا۔ واکٹر نے اس کا منہ کھو لئے کے لیے کون سا آلہ استعمال کیا؟

What instrument did the doctor use to open her (ii) mouth?

واکٹر نے لڑی کا منہ کھو لئے کے لیے لکڑی کا بلیڈ استعمال کیا۔

The doctor used the wooden spatula to open her mouth.

اللی نے لکڑی کے بلیڈ کواسے دانتوں میں کیوں دبالیا؟

Why did she grip the wooden blade between (iii) her molars?

لزی نہیں جا ہتی تھی کہ ڈاکٹر اس کے گلے کا معائنہ کرے۔ اں لے اس نے لکڑی کے بلیڈ کو دانتوں میں دبالیا اور اس

The sick girl did not want the doctor to examine her throat. Therefore, she gripped the wooden blade between her molars and reduced it to splinters.

> عارت كامركزى خيال تحرير يجيي-طات کااستعال صرف تب ہی کیا جائے جب بینا گزیر ہو۔ یار کی ڈاکٹر کوایے گلے کا معائنہ کرنے نہیں دے رہی تھی۔ الآ فر ذاكر كوطاقت كااستعال كرنا پر ااوراً س نے لڑكى كے برکوایے بائیں ہاتھ سے پکڑااور گلے کےمعائے کیلئے لکڑی کے بلیڈکواس کے منہ میں داخل کیا۔

Write down the main idea of the paragraph. (iv)

Use the force when it is necessary. The sick girl was Ans. not letting the doctor to check her throat. That is why, the doctor had to use the force. So, he grasped the sick child's head with his left hand and entered the wooden blade in her mouth to check her throat.

